Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
June 18, 2009

Members present were: Barb Scott, Glen Scott, Pam Scott, Janeen Igou, Jim Purdy, Monique Mullis, Jack Busher.

The meeting was called to order at 5:40 pm.

The minutes from the last meeting (April 2009) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote.

Reports
Treasurer’s Report: A copy was distributed, accepted, and approved unanimously. Our current balance is $5,256.58 in First Bank. Treasurer’s report as submitted by Barb Scott was accepted unanimously.

Programs/Finance:  Thanks to all who helped at the bike race on June 13th. It was a huge success. We had several people come early for camping; the parking lot was at capacity during the event. We had our booth setup, but only sold a few things. The kids were very interested in the skins & skulls table. 

A Wells Fargo grant is in process to help support the Junior Ranger program. Glen is to complete the application.

Membership:  There were 5 memberships renewed since our last meeting. 

Communications: Jack is putting together the newsletter and hopes to get it out by next week. He will send a proof out to board members before it goes to the full Friends group. 

Volunteer Update:  Training was held for 12 new people.  We held the first evening trail building. Bechtel has come out to work on Talon Trail. Cheyenne Mountain Resort will be out in two weeks.
Raptor program continues to be successful. 

Climb to Conquer Cancer Walk was very successful, mainly to Janeen stepping up at the last minute. The people in charge didn’t see the need to mark the trails, so Janeen did this on the morning of the walk. It was a great success and they raised quite a bit of money. 
Bernie is needed help in the Visitor Center. Contact her if you can assist.

The flower walks and bird walks continue to be successful.

Park Manager Update
 James Jarmin’s report didn’t have the negative impact that he had hoped for. In fact some people have come to the park just to see what all he was talking about. The division took a cut of $3 million. Seasonal wages cut 20% and they want to cut a full time employee. There are lots of other cuts across other parks as well. 

Old Business
Membership incentives –  Janeen, Lori, Monique and Pam to meet to discuss and come up with ideas to present back to the board next month.  Pins are in…see Barb Scott to get yours. 
We need to get a definition of “honorary friend” and what this person should get. The board felt that the guy who did the brand for us as well as the Kern family should be one of these “honorary friends”. 

We decided to defer a combination Friends board meeting/general membership meeting discussion till next month. 

New Business
Junior Ranger program – Brian Kerrigan is the lead on this; Monique is not aware where it’s at. He is working with Pat Grove and Janeen, and others to get this moving. Glen is to get with Brian on price per Junior Ranger for two grants that are due by the end of the month. 

Endowment – This matures July 2, 2009. The interest is $132, which will buy 22 passes. With the donor’s approval these will be handed out at the July 3rd event. 

Wooden cookies – The branded pieces of wood went over well at the amphitheater events. Our camper hosts are willing to take donations for these as they visit the different camp sites. There was a motion to approve up to $75 to purchase safety equipment for future brandings.  Seconded and approved by all.

July 4th on the 3rd event – It will be held at the Prairie Falcon Amphitheater with parking in the event center parking lot. Anyone who wants to help out on this please contact Bernie. Pat Grove will be having kid’s activities as well as music, food, etc. The Friends were asked if they wanted to be in charge of the food. We declined as not enough board members were available to help. 

July 11th Frank Weston event at Prairie Skipper Group Picnic area and Prairie Falcon Amphitheater  - Bernie handling staffing for this. Does the Friends group want to participate? It was decided that we did not. The book signing is from 11 -2 with an evening program as well. 

Friends only Top of the Mountain event – Defer discussion until later. With staffing cut backs not sure how we can get this done at this time. 
Next meeting July 23rd instead of July 16th as too many board members were unavailable. 

Adjourned at 7:50 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Pam Scott
